
From: Paul Verhey 

Dear All, 

 

I am a twenty year resident of Stinson Road (19323). I do not oppose cannabis cultivation in 

general, rather, this one specifically. It violates the spirit of Lake County’s current zoning 

ordinance, if not the letter, by being positioned directly adjacent to several well-populated 

neighborhoods. 

 

I fear for health of my well most of all, given current extreme drought conditions and an inability 

to scientifically measure the impact this development will have on the aquafer. Traffic on 

Stinson, which is not rated for such, would greatly impact my quality of life and property value. 

My viewshed would be greatly impacted to the North, also decreasing property value. Finally, I 

dread the odor when winds are from the North. 

 

There are myriad undeveloped areas in Lake County where a grow like this could be placed. Its 

current location would be in hundreds of people’s backyard, which Lake County cannabis zoning 

was designed to prevent.  

 

Please do not allow this development to go forward in its current location. 
 


